

138 Wamsley Road Post Office Box 6877 Jacksonville, Florida 32205 (904) 786-1131

January 10, 1978

Mr. Kermit Geary R.D. 2, Box 298 Walnutport, Pennsylvania 18088

Dear Kermit:

Thank you for your letter of November 27, 1977. It is always encouraging to receive reports of distant reception. Your report is in considerable agreement with our records and there is no doubt that you were in fact tuned to "The New WSNY". We refer to our station in this manner as we just recently changed our call letters from WMBR to WSNY.

WSNY does in fact operate on 600 kilohertz with the full time power of five kilowatts. We use a non-directional antenna during day hours, and a directional antenna, pointing east, is employed at night. This explains your sudden loss of signal at 5:30PM.

I appreciate your mention of the Cuban interference taking over the channel after our pattern change. The signal from this Cuban station is frequently heard in the Jacksonville area even while we are on the air. This is a real problem for us as well as the other stations operating on this channel.

Your extremely detailed report will become a permanent part of our files. If you ever have occasion to be in our fair city, you are cordially invited to visit us.

Yours truly,

Bob Dillehay Chief Engineer